
Hart County Recreation Department
Recreation Advisory Board Minutes
Called Meeting
November 20, 2018
DRAFT


Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Bob Frye, Chairman.  

Present: Bob Frye, Lonnie Robinson, Steve Wehunt, Erin Gaines, and Jeff Meitz. 

Staff Present:  Jim Owens, Recreation Director

Guest:  Broderick Jackson, RAB member elect

Jeff Meitz made a motion to approve the 10/16 meeting.  Mr. Robinson gave a second.  Vote: 5-0

Mr. Wehunt gave a motion to approve the called meeting minutes of 10/29.  A second was given by Mrs. Gaines.  Vote: 4-0 with Jeff Meitz abstaining.

Chairman’s Report:  None

Board Member’s Reports:  
Lonnie Robinson:  Gave congratulations to all recreation football and those that made the playoffs and specifically the 8U team for making it to the Championship.  Mr. Robinson wanted to know more about the North Georgia Athletic Association.  Director Owens informed the RAB that the NGAA will consist of Hart, Franklin, Elbert, and Stephens counties.  We will be competing in youth basketball and other sports as needed.  Mr. Robinson also reminded the RAB that the Board has decided play in the GRPA All Star Tournament for this season.
Steve Wehunt:  None
Erin Gaines:  Wanted to congratulate the 8U Football team.
Jeff Meitz:  None.

Director’s Report:  Director Owens told the RAB that he asked the 8U Youth Football coach Jason Hart to have the team and coaches attend the BOC meeting on November 27 to be recognized for their success this season in the NGYFA and making it to the 8U Championship.  Director Owens also informed the RAB that all is going well with the start of youth basketball.  Director Owens informed the RAB that almost all of the football issued to players in the program had been returned.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Old Business:  None.

New Business:  Mr. Wehunt made a motion to forgo the December meeting.  A second was given by Mr. Robinson.  Vote: 5-0.  Director Owens informed the RAB that Little League will be paying for the baseball building to be re-keyed due to LL Board members loosing keys.  Director Owens also informed the RAB that the door handles on the bathroom doors will be replaced with handles that will not lock.  This is being done for the safety of the kids so someone can’t go in the restroom behind a child and lock everyone else out.
	
Public Comment: None

Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. Gaines.  A second was provided by Mr. Meitz.  Vote:  5-0.


Minutes by James A. Owens, CPRP
Recreation and Parks Director

Cc:  	Terrell Partain, County Administrator

Next scheduled meeting:  January 15, 2019 at 6:00 pm at the Clay Street Park HYDRA Room.  Meeting time may be changed due to circumstances.  Notification will be given as soon as possible in the event of a change.
